Please compose a letter on your organization’s letterhead (filling in personalized sections shown in red), email to Susanna.Schlendorf@asm.ca.gov by March 25, and mail a hard copy to:



Susanna Schlendorf, Chief of Staff



Office of Assembly Member Joan Buchanan



P.O. Box 942849



Sacramento, CA 94249-0016
March 15, 2013

The Honorable Ben Hueso

Chair, Assembly Water, Parks and Wildlife Committee

1020 N Street, Room 160

Sacramento, CA 95814
Dear Assembly Member Hueso,

I am writing on behalf of <<organization>> to support AB 763. The bill provides a common sense structure to addressing invasive plants in the Delta in a timely manner. These damaging plants can spread rapidly, and control becomes much more expensive as they spread.  AB 1540 was necessary last year in order to allow the state’s Department of Boating &Waterways (DBW) to begin controlling South American spongeplant, five years after the known invasive was found in the Delta. Legislative action should not be necessary to allow state agencies to respond promptly to newly detected invasive plants. AB 763 provides a transparent science-based process for determining whether a plant harms our environment or economy, and gives DBW authority to then manage plants determined to be harmful.  This will strengthen the state’s ability to protect the Delta.
AB 763 also provides a definition of “invasive species” for Fish & Game code. We strongly support this. The Department of Fish & Wildlife (DFW) is charged with managing the state’s biological resources, and addressing invasive species is vital to that mission. The proposed definition mirrors the federal definition, the definitions used in other states, and the definition of “invasive pest” in Food & Agriculture code. It is essential that DFW have a working definition of invasive species as a foundation for current and future programs focusing on this important issue.

Managing invasive plants is a critical aspect of our organization’s mission. We dedicate significant resources to managing plants such as <<species>>. This is an important part of our work to protect <<habitats, sensitive species, recreational values...>>.
We strongly support AB 763. Thank you for your work on this important issue.
Sincerely, 

